SANBORNTON ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT

P.O. Box 124

Sanbornton, New Hampshire 03269-0124

MEETING MINUTES
February 26, 2014

GENERAL BUSINESS

Present: John Olmstead; Chair, Bill Whalen; Vice Chair, Earl Leighton; member and Don Bormes; member.

Katy Wells; Clerk/Secretary was also present to take the minutes and tape the meeting.
John Olmstead called the meeting to order at 7:15pm. The board began with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Minutes

The board review the minutes of July 23, 2013.  Don Bormes made a motion to accept the minutes of July 23, 2014 with any corrections that may be necessary, 2nd by Earl Leighton with no corrections all were in favor.  Motion carries

The board received a copy of the updated member listing and the updated web page from the town web site from the Clerk.  
PUBLIC HEARING
CASE #470 – A request from Stephen Audet, for a Variance from Article 8, Section A.(6) of the Zoning Ordinance.  Applicant seeks permission to extend the width of the porch five feet and reset and extend the pitch of the roof over it.  The property is located on Winni Park Road in the Recreational District (TM 11, LOT 38)

John Olmstead read the case information and announced that tonight’s board only has 4 members present and an application needs to have at least 3 votes to pass.  John gave the applicants the option to come back at the next scheduled meeting to have a hearing.  In addition, Earl recused himself as he has a conflict of interest, therefore the board will only have 3 members, which was then explained to the applicant that all 3 board members must vote in the affirmative for this application to be accepted.

After discussion the applicant Stephen and Wanda Audet agreed to proceed with the hearing.  
Stephen Audet reviewed his application to the board.  Mr. Audet further explained this project to extend the porch on the front of his house and will be within 25’ of the road that is not town maintained, there is low traffic and the current porch is to congested for its current use.

John Evans, an abutter of the Audet’s at 1 Winni Park, read a statement he prepared that he is not in favor as he claims there is a boundary line dispute between the parties.  Mr. Evans presented the board with a survey he had done by Licensed Surveyor, Stephen Smith of Gilford.  Mr. Evans further explained that his attorney and the Audet’s attorney are in discussion regarding the boundary issues he has mentioned this evening.  The board discussed their concerns for any outstanding possible legal issues or boundary line disagreements that need resolution.  Don Bormes made a motion to table this application until the ZBA has accurate information on the boundary lines and or the disputes are resolved, 2nd by Bill Whalen, VOTE: John, Don and Bill yay. Motion passes, Case #470 tabled.   The applicant was given the date of our next meeting of 3/26/2014, to bring back any updated information regarding resolution of their issues. 
CASE #469 – A request from Richard M. Sanderson, for a Special Exception from Article 18, Section B(9) of the Zoning ordinance.  Applicant seeks to convert an existing single-family residence to a 2-family residence.  The property is located on New Hampton Road in the General/Agricultural Districts (TM 15 LOT 40)
John Olmstead read the case information and announced that tonight’s board only has 4 members present and an application needs to have at least 3 votes to pass.  John gave the applicants the option to come back at the next scheduled meeting to have a hearing.  Bob Ward handed out an email dated 2/12/14, from Fire Chief Paul Dexter. Chief Dexter reviewed with the board his pre-inspection of the property.
The Sanderson’s agreed to move forward with a hearing this evening with 4 members.
Richard and Gregory Sanderson were present this evening for presentation of their application to the board.  Mr. Sanderson explained that he and his wife moved in with their son and his son lives on the second floor of the dwelling.  
Bob Ward discussed the email dated 2/12/14, from Fire Chief Paul Dexter. Chief Dexter, present this evening, reviewed with the board his pre-inspection of the property.  Chief Dexter shared his concerns that although he has no issues for life safety approval now, there is a deck and kitchen area are not there now, he further explained if this special exception is granted as is, there will be no guarantee that he will be able to get back in to inspect and make sure there will be no concerns once this is complete.  Bob Ward added that if the Sanderson’s in the future added the kitchen to the 2nd floor, they would not qualify for an accessory apartment because the 2nd floor exceeds the 850 sq.ft. Bob showed the board the original building permit with all the attached documents that led to the ZBA process. If the Sanderson’s are granted this special exception, then they would follow up with Bob Ward for a change of use. With no further questions for board members, John Olmstead referred the board to the Zoning Ordinance, Page 18.4, Article 18 B9.  John polled the board members regarding the two criteria for the approval of this special exception.
1. Will this special exception have an adverse effect on property values, 4 votes-will not, Don Bormes, Bill Whalen, John Olmstead and Earl Leighton voted.

2. Will this special exception jeopardize the health, safety or welfare of the occupants or the neighbors, 4votes-will not, Don Bormes, Bill Whalen, John Olmstead and Earl Leighton voted.

Don Bormes made a motion to approve this special exception (TM15 Lot 40, Case #469), with conditions that final approval will be granted of zoning enforcement officer and the Fire Chief, 2nd by Earl Leighton.  Vote taken; 4 voting in the affirmative, motion passes.  

Other Business
Bob Ward presented the board with updated copies of the Zoning Ordinance and 2013-2014 NH Planning and Land Use Regulation handbooks.
John Olmstead reviewed the process that is to be followed for getting applications to the Zoning Clerk and the flow of paperwork thereafter.  

Bob Ward briefly discussed his change of title from Zoning Enforcement Officer to Zoning Administrator.  The board agreed that they had no problem with the change.  Bob Ward will present it to the BOS.  Bob also briefly updated the board on the work force housing information and amendments that the planning board is proposing for town meeting.  The two major changes to the town zoning that are being proposed is to add commercial areas and shrink the historical district.
With no other business, Chairman Olmstead adjourned the meeting at 9:01 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

Katy Wells, Clerk/Secretary
These minutes are subject to the review and approval of the Zoning Board of Adjustment. Until such time as approval by vote is recorded, posted and/or website minutes are representational of the Public Hearing and are for informational purposes only.
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